Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 6th March at 7.30pm in the Church Foyer
Present
Stephen Walker (Chairman), Simon Holdsworth (Treasurer), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Liz Walker (Minutes), Allen Snow, David Greenwood, David Rogers, John Haughan (until 9.15pm), Jo Davies, Isaac Davies, Sarah Hellewell, Louise Woodward, Sue Thatcher, Andrea Duncan, Duncan de Gruchy
Please note that previous minutes noted Sarah Hellewell as Sarah Benelli It has also been highlighted that other name on the minutes may not match the information on the Charity Commissions document.  Therefore, Simon agreed to check all details
Apologies
Steve Burden (Church Warden)

In Attendance for the first part
Mike Page (Church Accountant)
1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in the Church Foyer
2. Opening devotions 
Stephen opened the meeting by thanking the PCC member who are stepping down this year as this is their last PCC meeting.
Stephen thanked Allen Snow who has served on the PCC for many years and has previously been Church Warden, Treasurer and latterly a Deanery Synod representative.  There is a vacancy for new Synod reps.
Stephen thanked Simon who is stepping down as Treasurer after approx. 10 years.  He has also been Lay Chair and Church Warden previously.  Stephen informed that the new treasurer will be Phil Loveridge.  He will be undertaking his DBS checks/safeguarding training etc and liaising with Simon in order to transition to the role at the APCM at the end of April. 
Stephen thanked Louise after serving for many years on the PCC as Church Warden and then heading-up the Staffing Committee. She will be remaining on the Staffing Committee until replaced.  
Stephen thanked David R who has served on the PCC since arriving at Trinity, has served on the Staffing Committee and has led on the OMH project. LR will be replacing David as a staffing rep and on the PCC
Stephen thanked all for all their wisdom and input.
Stephen then led us in prayer.
3. Mike P was in attendance to present and take us through the adoption of the Annual Church Report and Accounts.  Mike highlighted that there is a surplus of funds that are above our agreed 3 months reserve.  
A question was raised whether the names of the trustees on the Annual Report should match the names on the Charity Commission documentation/website.  Simon suggested that for consistency it is advisable that they match and agreed that he will check all names.

Action:  Simon to check names on the Charity Commission Document with the annual report.  

It was proposed that the PCC approve and adopt the Annual report and Accounts for 2022
Proposed:  Simon 

Seconder:  Louise

Vote:  Unanimous

3 copies of the Annual report and Accounts were signed by Stephen and Simon

It was also proposed that the PCC recommend to the APCM that Mary Adlard is reappointed as the Independent Examiner for the next year
Proposed:  Simon

Seconder: Allen
Vote:  Unanimous

A thank you was given to Mike, who is remaining as the Church Accountant for another year.
Mike then left the meeting

4. Agreement of previous PCC minutes of the 9th January 2023
It was agreed to remove the sentence that Sarah is teaching English to a Church Member.  There were no further corrections, and the PCC Minutes of Monday 9th January were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
Agreement of previous SC minutes of 6th February 2023
The SC Minutes of Monday 6th February 2023 were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and these were signed-off by the Chairman.
5. Matters arising from the PCC minutes of 9/1/23
· The Aladdin script had been circulated to the PCC prior to the meeting and Simon was present for any questions.  A question was raised as to why this script had been chosen as there were some concerns regarding the racial and cultural connotations and how that might be perceived by the wider community (use of Chinese names, dress and context). 
· Questions were asked as to why a script with a greater recognition of Christian values had not been chosen such as previously with ‘Narnia’.  Simon reported that it is very difficult to find a script that can be adapted and changed due to the copyright license. 

· Simon agreed to go back to the Xact Drama Core group so see if any changes could be made to the script and will inform the PCC.  PCC members to feedback comments to Simon individually by Sunday, especially if they consider it inappropriate for the pantomime to continue.  It was acknowledged all the hard work that has been undertaken so far.
Action:  PCC Members to feedback to Simon re Aladdin script/production

Matters arising from the SC minutes of 6/2/23
· Stephen informed that a new Verger – Josh Powell will be commencing on Monday.  He will also be taking over the cleaning from Ella.  Thanks was given to Ella all that she has done in support of the church over the last 3 – 4 months until Josh was available to start the new role. 
6. Treasurers’ Report
Simon circulated the latest income and expenditure for February prior to the meeting.  He reports the figures look good and has no concerns. Stephen raised a question on whether the monies to the Mission Partners have been given as, although he has authorised this, it has not come out of the budget as of yet.
Simon informed the PCC that a discussion was held at the last SC meeting regarding the possible increase in staff salaries and he would like to propose to the PCC that this year in addition to the 5% increase awarded on the diocesan scale we contribute an additional 2% in recognition of the impact of inflation on costs. This is in line with the Diocesan increase for clergy of 7% in recognition of the houses clergy have to live in and increased costs of energy.  This was agreed and will be actioned from April.

Proposer: Simon

Seconder:  David R

Vote:  Unanimous  

Louise agreed to draft a letter to staff to inform them.

Action:  Louise to draft a letter to staff to inform them of the staff pay increase
Simon informed the PCC that MP (Church Accountant) has some concerns regarding the lack of receipts being received requiring payment from The Welcome Table and that donations received are not receiving the permission required for paying into the general account should the Welcome Table project come to an end.  This would also apply to other projects where funds were being raised.  Therefore, Simon proposed that: 

The PCC grant the Finance team permission to contact individuals who donate to restricted funds and gain agreement that any excess can be returned to the General fund.
Proposer:  Simon

Seconder:  Duncan

Vote:  Unanimous

It has come to light that The New Verger will be paid a different pay rate to other staff which may cause some difficulties with the pay spreadsheet, etc.  Simon agreed to discuss with Mike

Action:  Simon and Mike to discuss the pay spreadsheet

7. Safeguarding

Duncan has sourced and circulated a standard template for the Statement of Recruitment of  ex-offenders prior to the meeting for comments.  No questions were raised and it was proposed that the PCC adopt the Statement of Recruitment of ex-Offenders using the Chelmsford Diocese template and personalised with Holy Trinity Tewkesbury logo.
Proposer:  Duncan

Seconder:  Julian

Vote:  Unanimous

Action:  Duncan to personalise the template to Holy Trinity
Duncan informed that HH has updated all training records but that there is a big piece of work required to establish what exactly safeguarding training is required by different teams/individuals who serve in various voluntary roles within the church etc.  At this present time, approx. 60% of volunteers are showing that they have training outstanding.  However, this is not a true picture as many may not require all the training for their role.  

Duncan informed that he has been working with the Diocese regarding Safeguarding training and he is now able to deliver the training himself. This will be a great benefit to us at HT and enable group training events in our premises.
Duncan also informed the PCC that, for transparency, SW as our Youth Pastor often has youth turn up at her house unannounced, who are then invited to stay for meals.  However, she always informs Duncan of the event.
Duncan agreed to circulate via email a further Safeguarding report and Action Plan  
Duncan and Stephen reiterated the need for all to complete their safeguarding and awareness of Domestic Abuse Training as Safeguarding needs to be taken seriously.  
8. Fabric report

Sara presented the Fabric report –
Steve has been attempting to get quotes from Phil Sweet and others for the pointing to be addressed but, at the moment, no quotes have been received.

A report has now been received from IB for the repairs to the East Window. IB has indicated that he may have time in his schedule to address this in a couple of visits over April and May.  

It was proposed that the PCC agree the amount of up to £4000 for these repairs.
Proposer:  Sara

Seconder:  Allen

Vote:  Unanimous

There has been no further recurrence of condensation drips down the west wall of Room 4, but it will be continued to be monitored.
No further work to control ventilation in the roof-space is planned at this stage.
The problem of the high noise-level in Room 4 during post-service coffee has been considered again and there is a plan to do some experiments with various types of noise absorbing panels to see whether a significant improvement may be possible.

There is a plan to replace one or two of the radiators in Room 4 to see whether this is a straightforward exchange or whether other work is needed.  This will help us anticipate the sort of costs that a complete heating refurb might incur.

There has been no further evidence of much condensation and dripping from the flue of the hall-boiler this year – which is good!

Ella has been cleaning the Church each week, which has been very successful.  Josh Powell will take up the role of Verger on 13th March, and will take on the task of church cleaning at that point.

The pre-application advice from Tewkesbury Council for the Solar Panels had indicated that planning approval was unlikely to be given based on the initial outline that was provided to them. However, they would consider the application carefully and not reject it out of hand if the panel array minimises any visual objections and with detail of sympathetic panels that are not simply the cheapest but blend in best.  We would have to find installers who would work to the installation requirements of the DAC and the aesthetics of the council before progressing the application further.

:

The electrical systems in the Church, the Hall and the OMH have been inspected in line with the requirements for our insurance certificate.  This 5-year report will cost us about £1000 including VAT.  We are now awaiting the report to see if there are any remedial actions that we must address.

There have been reports of the heating not working correctly in the OMH, with the room being cold at the required times.  The problem was suspected to have been incorrect settings on the Nest thermostat.  This has now been changed and we await confirmation from SW and the team that this problem is now solved.
There have been two occasions recently when the church heating did not come on as planned - once following a power-cut, and once following the electrical circuit inspection and testing.  

The problem has been traced to failed back-up batteries in the controller, which have now been replaced.

Allen has identified a programming problem with the timekeeping of the church clock which gains slightly over a few weeks.  He has identified the difference between GMT and Clock-time.  The clock will be reprogrammed with revised software that should correct the issue.

Stephen informed that we still require an individual to step into the H&S rep for the PCC. 

Stephen thanked Sara and Steve for their hard work.
9. Staffing update

Louise informed that staff appraisals have all been completed.
Louise informed that it has come to light that the staff do not have any guidelines on the amount of Sundays they may book as AL, as Sundays are a major part of their paid work. The PCC agreed in principle that there needs to be some guidelines for taking Sunday leave when TJC and Youth groups are taking place so as not to leave too great a burden on volunteer leadership and agreed for the Staffing Committee to decide the amount and the guidelines.
Action:  Staffing committee to write guidelines regarding booking AL on Sundays when groups are occurring 
10.  Mission Evangelism

Andrea updated that there have been 2 short informal meetings regarding Tewkesbury Big Weekend and they have considered plans for the puppets and an event on the field at the end of the parade
11. Welcome Table. Stephen thanked ‘The Welcome table’ for their report and asked that thanks could be extended to all those who participate in this project, for all that they are doing. There are about 30 guests that attend.  The PCC are happy to see this ministry continue.  A thank you was given to PD who is undertaking the compliance of training for this ministry.

12. Housing for the new Curate. The situation has now progressed and funds made available by the Diocese to research and identify a house to buy within Tewkesbury for Simon and Annie Phillips.

13. Correspondence: Letters to Bishop Rachel
Two letters were circulated to the PCC prior to the meeting that have been sent to Bishop Rachel relating to the Living in Love and Faith Course and the outcomes as addressed at General Synod last month. Whilst there was a clear decision not to redefine marriage but hold fast to the orthodox understanding and doctrine of marriage, the Bishops offered the option for clergy to provide prayers of blessing for same sex couples. This created division at General Synod in part due to the lack of any theological foundation or Pastoral guidance as to who these prayers are for, how these prayers should be used and what exactly is God being asked to bless. 
The General Synod has sent the proposal back to the Bishops for further work to be done and this will be on the July agenda of General Synod. We can discuss this measure when there is clarity at what is being proposed.

Arising from one of the letters was a concern that an individual might not feel welcomed in our church. A brief discussion followed on the question of welcome and how we ensure we provide a space that is welcoming to all without judgement or discrimination and to feedback to Stephen if there are ideas as to how we can extend the Welcome to all.
14. Diary Dates

Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  Events occurring in May and June not already approved:
· Experience Easter
· Chaplaincy Prayer meeting

· Ising Pop

15. Correspondence
As above
16. The meeting closed at 9.45pm 
The meeting closed with the saying of The Grace
The date of the next SC Meeting: 3rd April 2023
APCM/PCC – 26th April 2023
The date of the next PCC Meeting: 9th May 2023
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